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Novel Corona Virus 
 

Awareness Communications 
 

With reference to COVID-19 (Novel Coronavirus) the Qatari Airport Authorities have 
ordered to all passengers, including those holding a Qatar Residency Permit, 
travelling from Italy with Doha as final destination, a mandatory quarantine for 14 
days in specific facilities or, alternatively, their return to Italy. The quarantine will 
apply to passengers - arrived at the airport since the evening  
Of March 1st 2020 – who travelled to Italy in the 30 days prior their arrival in Doha. 
 
At the moment, there are no restrictions for Italian passengers with onward 
connections through Hamad International Airport. 
 
Such measures might vary with short notice. All passengers should therefore check 
with the airline company the flight status and the boarding possibility. 
 
The above-mentioned measures are taken in addition to those already in place in 
relation to passengers from China, Iran and South Korea, accepted for travel only 
with onward connections through Hamad International Airport; also, in these cases, 
those holding a Qatar Residency Permit will be asked to stay in quarantine in specific 
facilities. 
 
All passengers from the following countries if symptomatic (fever, cough, shortness 
of breath, other respiratory symptoms) will be transferred to the Communicable 
Disease Center, Hamad Medical Corporation, for further assessment, treatment and 
admission: China, Thailand, Hong Kong, Taiwan, Macao, Singapore, Iran, Italy, 
Malaysia, Japan and South Korea. 
 
Possible future changes or new provisions by the local authorities will be disclosed 
by the Embassy of Italy in Doha through the website Viaggiare Sicuri 
(http://www.viaggiaresicuri.it/country/QAT). 
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